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Commissioners Present: Rocky Nichols, Bob Hull, Mike Donnelly, Steve Gieber, Shelia Nelson-Stout, Barney Mayse

Liaisons: Susan Weidenbach (Commerce), Jaryl Perkins (DCF)

Staff: Martha Gabehart

Others: Anthony Fadale, ADA Coordinator, Craig Knutson, DD Council

Welcome – Rocky called the meeting to order and asked everyone to introduce themselves.  

Employment Systems Change Coalition Report – Rocky gave a brief overview of the work of the Employment Systems Change Coalition and their report.  He then reviewed the some of the relevant survey results. 

Employment First Summit Gaps and FAQ and Solutions – Steve reviewed the 2018 Gaps and Solutions document complied by the Transition Transformers Coalition from the questions, gaps and possible solutions identified by stakeholders who attended the summit.  The document is available for review on the Employment First Oversight Commission website. 

Discussion 2018 Report – Rocky briefly reviewed what he had taken from the 2016 and 2017 EFOC reports as background and wanted to discuss recommendations. Barney’s proposed amendments were accepted. The draft of the final report was edited during the meeting.  A suggestion was made by Anthony that the newly updated State of Kansas website accessibility policy (ITEC Policy 1210 Revision 3) be included as a positive step forward for inclusion of people with disabilities.  It was decided that the report should remain focused on the items that impacted the implementation of the Employment First policy for this report.  Motion: Bob moved that the report be approved after review of the text for minor grammatical edits.  Shelia seconded.  Motion carried.  

Some brief discussion about the proposed definition change on the federal level of “competitive integrated employment.” Bob moved that Steve draft a letter concerning the new definition proposed from the commission.  Steve seconded, motion carried.  

Set Next Meeting – Mike asked that we set quarterly meetings for 2019. Martha agreed to set up a Doodle Poll for finding the dates and times for those meeting.  

Meeting adjourned. 
